
Public notice 
 

 
 

 
APPLICATION FOR A VARIANCE FROM THE BAN ON CONVERSION 

 
BY-LAW CONCERNING THE CONVERSION OF IMMOVABLES 

TO DIVIDED CO-OWNERSHIP (R.B.C.M., c. C-11) 
 
 

The Côte-des-Neiges–Notre-Dame-de-Grâce Borough Council, at its regular meeting 
scheduled for 7 p.m. on Monday, November 2, 2020, will study the application for a 
variance from a ban on converting the following immovable to divided co-ownership: 
 

2221-2223, avenue de Melrose 
 

In accordance with ministerial order 2020-049, this application will be submitted for a 15-
day written consultation, starting today. 
  
Anyone may submit comments or questions in writing concerning this application for a 
variance from the ban on conversion, between Thursday, October 1 and 11:59 p.m. on 
Thursday, October 15, 2020, to genevieve.reeves@montreal.ca,  
 
For additional information please contact the Direction de l’aménagement urbain et des 
services aux entreprises, at 514 872-2345. 
 
GIVEN in Montréal, October 1, 2020. 
 
La secrétaire d’arrondissement, 
 
 
 
Geneviève Reeves, avocate 
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